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April 19, 2002 Meeting Minutes
Decisions & Direction

March 23, 2002

The goal of the Committee is to finish cadastral mapping for all of Manitoba and put in place processes and roles to ensure perpetual maintenance.

In the short to mid term the committee will focus on two key strategies:

1. Work with all provincial cadastral stakeholders (e.g. municipalities, surveyors, consultants, utilities, E911) to establish cadastral standards using the existing Government of Manitoba cadastral standards.

2. Develop a provincially owned quarter section grid.

April 19, 2002

Agreed that we need a separate quarter section grid and a cadastral grid. The quarter section grid would be based on real world features. The cadastral grid would be based on survey data. 

The committee supports the enhancement of what is called the Linnet grid to become our quarter section grid.

It was agreed that the cadastral grid must be based control point data and will have to be created from scratch as there is no survey quality cadastral data available today.

Action Items 

· Quarter section grid - Geomatics Branch is investigating two sources to produce a quarter section grid for the 1200 townships in Manitoba:

1. Asbuilts from the 1:20 000 topo maps.

2. Existing control point data.

It takes one day to create one township diagram from existing control point data when all survey data is shown. However, some township diagrams have no survey data.

As it was agreed that it is not worthwhile to create a cadastral grid from real world data (see above) it was decided to abandon attempts to create a cadastral grid from the 1:20 000 topo maps.

As a first step to creating a cadastral grid Gary agreed to get an estimate of the cost of getting control point data for 1200 township corners.

· A group was struck to meet with parties within Manitoba that have an interest in cadastral mapping. The group consists of Lori Stevenson, Malcolm Finnie, Roy Dixon, Larry Phillips. Possible cadastral stakeholders include:

· Municipalities 

· Utilities

· Federal Government / PFRA

· Crop Insurance

· Emergency Management Services

· Elections Manitoba

· Planning Districts

· Aboriginal & Northern Affairs

The purpose of the meetings would be to present the cadastral standards as proposed by Manitoba and to discuss opportunities for joint development and maintenance of cadastral maps.

· Property Maps - Geomatics would like Intergovernmental Affairs to use CEDIT to create property maps. Intergovernmental Affairs and Geomatics must also determine what role Intergovernmental Affairs will play in maintaining survey and property maps. Larry and Paul will talk to Ed Sawatzky, Director of Community Planning Services (CPS) about CPS staff involvement in preparing property maps.

· Cadastral Standards – the province will lead a process to establish provincial standards for cadastral mapping operations in Manitoba with participation from municipalities, surveyors, consultants, utilities, E911, and other interested organizations. Malcolm Finnie and Bob Bruce will lead this process. It is expected that the draft standards will be complete in the fall of 2002.

The information on cadastral standards development will be added to the MLI website – no one was assigned responsibility for this.

